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NEW FLOOD 

HITS ZAMBEZE
The river Zambeze rose 3 metres in just two days at Tete city, following heavy rains. Low areas of the city are now flooded. 
The situation could worsen because the Cahora Bassa dam on Monday increased the water it is discharging; water is currently entering the lake above Cahora Bassa at double the rate that is being discharged by the dam. The lake is currently 63% full, which is normal for this time of year.
The new flood follows two weeks of falling water, although river levels downstream at Caia and Marromeu are still 2 metres above alert levels, and ferry service at Caia is now restricted. This year's flood is now worse than last year, although still below the peaks of March 2001. 
Nearly 90,000 people have been displaced and in accommodation centres. Disasters head Paulo Zucula insists that food only be distributed as part of food for work, as was done last year - even if the work is only families digging their own latrines. And he criticised agencies which are not following government guidelines and just distributing free food.
A growing issue is people refusing to evacuate areas close to the river which are at risk of flooding, because they depend on fishing for food and because they do not want to abandon their fields and houses.
NO EMERGENCY APPEAL

   NO RESPONSE FROM
   OXFAM ON EXAGGERATION

Donors agreed with government that there is no need for an emergency appeal for the flooding, at a meeting Monday 21 January to discuss the response to the flood. Minister of State Administration Lucas Chomera told a press conference immediately after the meeting that the donors had already agreed to fund the government’s contingency plan for disasters (drawn up in October), and did not believe an appeal would be necessary unless the needs proved greater than those envisaged under the contingency plan.
Meanwhile, Matt Grainger, Head of Media for Oxfam International has refused to reply to charges that his claim in a 4 January press release was false and exaggerated. The press release claimed that Oxfam was "answering a call for help from the Mozambican government”. No one has been able to identify such a "call for help". Grainger just asked to be taken off this mailing list, as he did not have time to read about the floods and the decision not to issue appeals. Various Oxfam were criticised after both the 2000 and 2007 floods.
Tete flood: 

    worse than 2007

    not as bad as 2001, yet
River Zambeze at Tete city:

Previous flood peaks: 

3 March 2001 - 2.96 metres above alert level

10 February 2007 - 1.97 metres above alert level

This year:

11 Jan 2008 - 1.16 metres above alert level - previous peak

15 Jan 2008 - 0.65 metres above alert

21 Jan 2008 - 1.05 metres below alert

26 Jan 2008 - 0.85 metres below alert

27 Jan 2008 - 0.40 metres below alert

28 Jan 2008 - 1.66 metres above alert

29 Jan 2008 - 2.56 metres above alert

Discharge from Cahora Bassa dam

7 Jan 2008 - 5100 cubic metres per second 

13 Jan 2008 - 6600 - highest this year

16 Jan 2008 - 5165

20 Jan 2008 - 3617

22 Jan 2008 - 4932

24 Jan 2008 - 3609

26 Jan 2008 - 4850

27 Jan 2008 - 5403

28 Jan 2008 - 5945
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